
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

DATE: January 21, 2016 
 
TO:  Dan Duchniak, General Manager 
 
FROM:  Kelly Zylstra, Technical Services Manager 
 
RE:  Moreland Blvd, Manhattan Drive to I94 Project – M00453 (DOT project I.D. 2200-16-71) 
 
The WISDOT “let” the reconstruction project on Moreland Blvd, from Manhattan Drive to I94, on 
Tuesday January 12, 2016. The engineering estimate in the Project Agreement with DOT for our share of 
the construction is approximately $69,000.   
 
There were six bidders listed in the bid letting information available from DOT. The summary 
information is contained in the table below. The name of the underground contractor that the low 
bidder is planning to use has not yet been provided to us. 
 

Prime Contractor Overall Bid Price Water Main Unit Price  

Payne and  Dolan, Inc. $8,892,406.26 $39,815.00 
Cornerstone USA, LLC. $9,035,978.93 $49,850.00 

Zignego Company, Inc. $9,270,000.00 $39,815.00 

Vinton Construction Company $9,372,616.17 $69,236.00 
Michels Corporation $9,838,568.41 $86,000.00 

Stark Pavement Corporation $10,581,430.56 $54,143.00 

 
The $70,440 budgeted in account 3431 will also cover the additional costs to the Utility of internal 
construction inspection, tapping the existing main, and as-built costs.  
 
Suggested Motion: Move to approve the water main replacement unit price contract and DOT 
construction engineering fee totaling $45,790 for the Waukesha Water Utility’s portion of a Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation contract for Moreland Blvd, from Manhattan to I94; DOT project I.D. 
2200-16-71. 

 


